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February Winter Report 2023

Hello! Hope everyone enjoyed bringing in the New Year! We are so thankful
for what the Lord did in 2022 and we look forward to what HE will do in
2023!

We are so happy to share pictures of the place the Lord
allowed us to buy for the church in La Paz, Bolivia.
There were many ups and downs and even a point
where we didn’t think it would happen...BUT GOD!!
He supplied the money through His people and we are
humbled at how He did it!! To say “Thank You” just
doesn’t seem to be enough. But we are thankful to all
the people and churches that got a burden to help with
this project. We have prayed for years that this will be
the first Independent Baptist Church in uptown district
of the capital city of La Paz Bolivia and God did it! We
are half a mile away from the Presidential Palace.

Even during the pandemic and losing the building we
were renting, our people there have remained faithful.
All the paperwork was signed and keys given just in
time to have their first service at Christmas. God even
worked it out that a man who gave is going with me to build
pews, baptistery, and Sunday School rooms. This is so ex-
citing and it’s all praise to the Lord. We are grateful to each
of you who support and pray for us!!

We are thankful for the Mission Con-
ferences and Mission Days we have
been allowed to preach in. Also at the

| end of the year we were in Puerto Rico,
g2 translating and preaching.

On December, the Lord blessed us with
our first granddaughter and what a joy
that has been!!

Please pray as we are planning to go to Bolivia in March.
Thank you all for

your prayers and support. We could not do what we do
without you.

God Bless,
The Fannings



